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1. Amends definition of “development” 

for consistency with Hawaii Revised 

Statutes Chapter 205A, as 

amended by Act 229, Session Laws 

of Hawaii (SLH) 2023.

2. Delegates SMA Major Permits for 

one & two family dwellings to the 

Director of the Department of 

Planning and Permitting.



 The Legislature added activities that are NOT 

considered development:



 The Hawai‘i State Legislature required 

Special Management Area (SMA) 

Permits for dwellings along the 

shoreline and coastal hazard areas.

 The Act was signed by Governor Ige

on September 15, 2020, and went into 

effect immediately.



 From September 15, 2020 to present, the 

DPP and City Council have processed 76 

SMA Major Permits.

 That’s a 114% increase in SMA Major 

Permits compared to the same 50 month 

period before Act 16 (2020).

SMA Permits Processed over a 

50 month period

Pre Act 16
7/2016 – 8/2020

35

Post Act 16
9/2020 – 10/2024

75

% Change +114%





 Applicants for 1 & 2 family dwellings will face a 

shorter and less expensive process;

 The process will still ensure full environmental 

review of the goals, objectives and policies of 

HRS Chapter 205A and ROH Chapter 25; and

 This will also help conserve the City’s limited 

resources both within the DPP and City Council 

by focusing the City Council’s time on more 

intensive projects.



 Within the SMA, “Development” with a valuation over 

$500,000 requires an SMA Major Permit. 

 The City Council will continue to act on all SMA Major 

permits except for lots with only two dwelling units.

 This includes public, multi-family, commercial, 

industrial, and infrastructure projects.

 The City Council review and approval process for the 

types of development projects listed on the following 

slide will not change if Bill 53 (2024) passes.



 Kailua Beach Park

 Waimanalo Beach Park

 Lāʻieloa Stream Bridge

 Kawailoa Transfer Station

 Pearlridge Bus Transit Center

 Pearl Haven Pavilion

 Kaʻōhao Elementary School

 Makanale Development with 3 dwelling units

 Kahala Beach Villas

 Waiʻanae High School

 Sea Life Park

 Waikiki Aquarium

 Waikiki Shell

 Konane Slope Stabilization Project



 If Bill 53 (2024) passes, the community will have 

several opportunities to review SMA Major Permits 

for one- and two-family dwellings.

 The project must be presented to the neighborhood 

board or community association before applying.

The DPP will send out notices of the public hearing 

and application to the Star Advertiser, public entities, 

the neighborhood board & neighbors within 300 feet 

of the project.

The DPP will hold a public hearing on the project.



 Landowner acknowledgements

 Landscaping, irrigation & lighting

 Cultural & historic review and HRS 

Chapter 6E compliance will continue to 

be enforced and the State Historic 

Preservation Division’s input will 

continue to be incorporated.



Design changes to increase resiliency in 

the face of coastal hazards may be 

required, like: 

 Relocation outside of the sea level 

rise exposure area or flood hazard 

area

 Adaptive foundation design & use of 

pervious pavement for driveways and 

lanais

 Minimizing fill materials
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